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SYNOPSIS 
A motion is requested to award a contract for the Village Hall Parking Lot Lighting to John Burns 
Construction of Orland Park, Illinois in the amount of $179,979.00. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The goals for 2011-2018 identified Top Quality Infrastructure and Steward of Fiscal and Environmental 
Sustainability.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
The FY12 budget includes $200,000 in the Capital Projects Fund for this project. The Village will receive 
$12,314.81 in grant funding for this project from the Illinois Energy Now – Public Sector Energy 
Efficiency Program 2012-2013.   
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Approval on the October 16, 2012 consent agenda. 
 
BACKGROUND 
This lighting system consists of 66 lights that illuminate the parking lots and public walkways around 
Village Hall, the Police Department and the commuter lot to the west of these facilities.  The light fixtures 
from this system are mercury vapor which are no longer available to purchase. The system components 
are deteriorated, beyond their expected service life, and difficult to repair because of an inability to replace 
parts.  The maintenance costs continue to increase and repairs are susceptible to early failure because the 
configuration of the lights exposes the new ballasts to the weather and elements.  Installing new lights will 
improve reliability, reduce maintenance costs and improve the light levels and increase safety for the 
public and Village employees who use these facilities.  The new poles will also be capable of having 
banners and holiday decorations installed at these locations. 
 
The new energy efficient LED lights have a life expectancy of 100,000 hours.  They will reduce the 
Village’s Energy consumption by approximately 788,000 kwh over 20 years, which is equivalent to 
removing 481 tons of CO2 or planting 58,000 acres of trees.  The lights and poles are capable of being 
reused at a new location if there were changes made to the uses of these facilities.   
 
A Call for Bids (CFB) was issued and published in accordance with the Village’s Purchasing Policy. 
Seven bids were received by the due date of September 26, 2012. A synopsis of the bids is as follows: 
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RECOMMENDATION 
John Burns Construction has satisfactorily completed various projects for the Illinois Tollway, State of 
Illinois, and the City of Chicago including High Mast Lighting and the Wacker Drive Reconstruction.  
Staff recommends award of this contract to John Burns Construction.  
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Contract Document 
Signature Page 
Campaign Disclosure 

Contractor Base Bid  
John Burns Construction $179,979.00 Low Bid 
Utility Dynamics Corporation $204,080.00  
H & H Electric Company $212,544.90  
Excel Electric Inc. $230,670.68  
MT Kelly Electric LLC $226,368.78  
Lyons Electric Company, Inc. $236,500.00  
Thorne Electric, Inc $254,753.00  
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